
Application number :  2024/5777/P  
29 Oval Road, London NW1 7EA 
______________________________ 
 
Hi! 
 
I was very shocked to see my neighbour plan to make a double extension in their rear. 
They must have slipped the application in when they saw I was away. 
One storey would be OK probably, but two would completely cut out my light, and is 
absolutely not on the table! 
 
Already 25 Oval Road made a double storey rear extension without my permission 
years ago, which cut my light a lot. 
 
Then the Centric Close development again cut my light, so the plants hardly grow in 
my back yard. At least they compensated me for my lack of light, which was a bit of a 
reprieve. Olutayo Ajoje would have to order an architect specializing in LIGHT to make a 
survey with a view to compensation. 
 
I absolutely do not wish for a double rear extension in 29 Oval Road to be realized! I am 
away, but will be back next week. 
Please DO NOT GIVE THIS AGENT Olutayo Ajoje, PLANNING PERMISSION to make 
two stories in the Rear. 
I wish to get  a hundred thousand pounds of compensation from 29 Oval Road if they go 
ahead, as the value of 27 Oval Road will go down big time. I also would need a PARTY 
WALL AGREEMENT.  
I have a huge rear gutter repair, partly because of taking 29’s water away and down from 
their roof, and have had water damage from their pipes before. —This is simply the last 
straw. 
 
Please get in touch with me next week after Wednesday. (0)20 7485-6822. Does 
Camden Planning Division wish for more claustrophobia for their council tax payers? 
 
Wishing you a Happy New Year, 
 
Sincerely, 
Primavera Boman 
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Back Yard at 27 Oval Road with extension of 25 on left, & back yard of 29 
on right. 

 
Back Yard at 27 Oval Road 



 
 
27 Oval Road  rear with Party Wall with 29 Oval Road 



 
 
Centric Close seen from 29 Oval Road Rear View 



 
 
27 and 29 Oval Road - FRONT 



 
 
 
 


